
 

Welcome back! 
 
It has been lovely welcoming the children into school and hearing all about 
their summer adventures. Thank you to for ensuring the children have 
come back looking so smart in their uniforms and with an excellent attitude 
ready for learning. We know this will set the perfect example ready for 
when our new Reception and Nursery children join Springfield in the next 
few weeks. 
 

As we start the school year, I would like to extend a very warm welcome to 
all the new members of our school community. This year, we have a large 
number of new staff – myself included. It is great to have such a talented 
group of people on our team but it has made the start of the year tricky as 
we had to get all staff trained with specific teaching methods during our 
recent training days. Thank you for being patient and positive during this 
time. 
 

This year, we will strive to ensure it is an amazing year for our children and 
their families. You will also see us celebrating and sharing opportunities for 
your involvement in school, as we know how important it is for us to work 
together as a community – children, parents and staff. We hope you will 
make the most of opportunities to get involved with the school this year so 
keep an eye on the newsletter, website and twitter for information about 
events.  
 
I am looking forward to meeting as many parents as possible in the 
forthcoming Meet the Head coffee mornings. 

    Ms Sasha Taylor 
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ATTENDANCE 

LEAGUE... 

Class % 

5B 92.8% 

3D 92.5% 

4P 91.8% 

1D 91.8% 

5BL 91.5% 

6D 91.4% 

2H 91.0% 

1M 90.8% 

2S 90.7% 

3B 90.4% 

5Z 90.4% 

4M 90.1% 

4A 90.0% 

3F 89.8% 

2B 89.7% 

6N 88.7% 

Mckee 88.1% 

6G 88.1% 

Inkpen 87.5% 

Nursery 85.5% 

1B 82.4% 

KS2 90.6% 

KS1 89.4% 

EYFS 87.0% 

Total 89.0% 

 

Our school 

attendance target is 

96% this year. 

Data above is for 

Summer term. 

Please support your 

child to achieve 

this. 

It is also extremely 

important for 

children to be 

punctual in the 

morning as 

activities start as 

soon as children 

enter school. 

Dear Parents, 

 

This week children spent Wednesday morning in their year groups for 

September. Most of the children were able to spend this time with their 

new teacher, whilst others will have the opportunity to meet their teacher 

over the next two weeks. Attached to this newsletter is a table to show the 

classes that the children will be in for the next school year. 

 

Children are continuing learning activities up until the 18th July. Please do 

not book holidays that leave before this date as they will be denied. To 

support you with this we are including the term dates for the next 

academic year in this newsletter. Family holidays need to be booked to 

coincide with school holidays. 

 

Next week, the children will take part in sports day activities, please see 

the diary dates to know when your child will be participating. All children 

MUST have a suitable change of clothing including footwear in order to 

join in with the races and games. Children who do not have a PE 

kit/sportswear will not be permitted to take part. 

 

Many thanks to the parents who attended today’s coffee morning. It is very 

important to me that we value and welcome parent’s contributions and 

opinions of our school. I look forward to continuing the half termly coffee 

mornings next year. 

Ms Sasha Taylor  

Head of School 

 

                                                                                     

 
Sports Day 

We are all looking forward to sports day and hoping 

for nice weather. Please remember to send children 

in with a sun hat, sun cream and a bottle of water. All 

parents are welcome to attend. 

 
Tuesday 9th  July 

 
Year 1 will be at 9.15am-10.15am 

Year 2 will be at 11.00am-12.00pm 
Year 3 will be at 1.15pm-2.15pm 

 
Wednesday 10th July 

 
EYFS will be at 9.00am-10.30am 

 
Thursday 11th July 

 
Year 4 will be at 9.15am-10.15am 

Year 5 will be at 11.00am-12.00pm 
Year 6 will be at 1.15pm-2.15pm 

 

 

Orders for Class Photos 

 

Please ensure that any 

photograph orders are 

completed and returned 

to the school office by 

 Monday 8th July in order 

to get them back before 

the end of term.   

Uniform  

We understand the 

weather is getting 

warmer, but please 

ensure children are 

wearing the correct school 

uniform, including 

sensible black shoes. 



ALL DATES SUBJECT TO CHANGE 

08.07.19 Deadline For Payment For  
Photographs  

15.07.19 Year 6 Awards Ceremony 1.15pm 

08.07.19 Year 6 Conkers Trip 16.07.19 Parents Afternoon 3.30pm – 4.30pm 

09.07.19 Sports Day Years 1 - 3 16.07.19 Second Hand Book Sale 3.30pm – 
4.30pm 

10.07.19 EYFS Sports Morning 18.07.19 End of Summer Term  

10.07.19 EYFS Stay and Play Session  

1.30pm – 2.30pm 

19.07.19 Teacher Training Day - 

School closed to all pupils 

11.07.19 Sports Day Years 4 - 6 02.09.09 Teacher Training Day - 

School closed to all pupils 

12.07.19 School Reports come home to 
parents 

03.09.19 Teacher Training Day - 

School closed to all pupils 

15.07.19 Year 4 Trip to Birmingham 
Museum and Art Gallery 

04.09.19 Autumn Term - School open to all pupils  

 

 

Term Dates 2019-2020 

Autumn Term Dates 04.09.2019 – 25.10.2019 
04.11.2019 – 20.12.2019 

Spring Term Dates 06.01.2020 – 14.02.2020 
24.02.2020 – 03.04.2020 

Summer Term Dates 20.04.2020 – 22.05.2020 
01.06.2020 – 20.07.2020 

 

 

 

      

     

   

 

 

 

 

     

       

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

       

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Safeguarding at Springfield is 
‘everyone’s responsibility, 

every day’ 

The Designated Safeguarding 
Lead has a crucial role in taking 

lead responsibility for child 
protection issues in school. Our 

DSL’s are Mrs Plews, Miss 
Johnson and Mr Arshad. 

 

With the holidays fast 
approaching, please discuss 

road safety awareness with your 
children.   

Reports/Book Sale 

 

Reports will be sent out to 

parents on Friday 12th July. 

Please check your child’s 

bag. There will be a second 

hand book sale and parent’s 

afternoon held on Tuesday 

16th July from                 

3.30pm – 4.30pm.  

 

Reminder 

 

All children must bring their 

book bags into school every 

day. 

 Please encourage your child 

to read at least 3 times a week 

and sign their reading diary.  

 

Important Dates  

As the end of the year fast aproaches please take note of the following 

dates:  

Friday 19th July 2019: Teacher Training Day. School will be closed to 

all pupils 

Wednesday 4th September 2019 : School will re-open to all pupils 

 

Please ensure that all children are back from any holidays in 

preparation for the first day of school. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


